
In an interview with Peter Roberto on 12/06/2016, he confirmed the information in the paragraph 

below. He also mentioned the growth of CJ enrollment. 

 

In fall 2015, the College launched a Marine & Terrestrial Conservation Enforcement 

concentration, which is part of the of Criminal Justice program was launched. The program 

partners GCC with the Department of Agriculture’s Fish & Wildlife Division, with the Guam 

Police Department, and with the Judiciary of Guam’s Special Enforcement Tactics division. The 

24 cadets who were enrolled in the 13th Criminal Justice Academy were the first to undergo 

classroom instruction hours for boat safety.The creation of these specialty courses was a 

response to the CJ Advisory Board’s  request to bolster conservation efforts on the island  
 


